IT Committee Meeting
April 28, 2022

In attendance: Victor Bissonnette, Daniel Boyd, Amy Cornelius, Basil Englis, Penny Evans-Plants, Curt Hersey, Jason Murphine, Brenden Smothers, David Slade, Jeremy Worsham

Minutes from March 24, 2022 were approved by acclamation.

The committee discussed who might chair the IT committee next year. Discussion was tabled to be addressed at the first meeting of the 2022-23 academic year to allow new members to be part of the decision.

Daniel Boyd reported that 242 out of the roughly 3200 computer users at Berry completed the internet security training. The 7.4% completion rate is not a bad metric for our first, non-required training.

Networking will be sending out a simulated phishing test to see how many users click on the phishing attempt. There will be no penalties or repercussions—this is purely an informational test.

Two servers on campus are in need of multiple security updates: The Martha Berry Digital Archives & the old Viking Fusion server. Boyd will be working with the appropriate staff to get these updated.

IMPA & Pop3 has been officially discontinued on Berry servers. In the one week prior to the meeting, there had been 52-thousand attempts to use IMAP to access services. Very few of those would have been legitimate. Networking has worked with an affected faculty to develop alternative methods of accessing services.



